# **School Health Advisory Committee**

## **Meeting Minutes**

## September 21, 2016

#### Members Present:

Laura Bearden, Lisa Hoelscher, Abel Sanchez, Dinh Tran, Tim ⊮an Cleave, Kathy Sanders, Christi Meggs, Kimberly Mills, Dylan Campbell, Jamie Helpert, Brandi Cox

### **Meeting Notes:**

- 1. The group was welcomed by Lisa Hoelscher/Laura Bearden
- 2. Minutes from April meeting were approved
- 3. Standing Reports:

District Wellness Policy -- Dinh Tran reported that we will have a subcommittee meeting to discuss the district wellness policy to get a plan in place by February.

Traffic/Safety -- Abel Sanchez reported that traffic is moving well at the new campus; still issues at primary and elementary; Rusty Smith called to complement Robinson on a great job controlling traffic issues; Kathy Sanders mentioned safety issues when kids go to the High School since there is no longer a school zone during the day; kids are encouraged to walk in groups; other options were mentioned; the problem will be monitored.

Community Garden – Brandi Cox reported that she had contacted the master gardeners program to help in supporting our garden but has not heard back yet; they will begin planting the fall garden when temperatures drop into the 80's.

School Health -- Kathy Sanders and Laura Bearden reported all campuses have the water/hydration station except the Junior High; the PTA will be approached again regarding this issue. Laura reported that the flu clinic will be offered for staff in Sept/October. Kimberly Mills reported on a problem with perfume being used in the cafeteria and some kids that are sensitive/allergic; kids using perfume would be cautioned and parents contacted if needed to avoid health issues for others. Laura reported on SHAC guidelines that we will work on implementing more effectively which include majority of membership of parents (non-staff) and must be approved by the board. We will work on implementing at the next meeting then getting board approval.

### 4. School Board Report

Lisa Hoelscher, Laura Bearden and Dinh Tran were available for the school board report this past May; a SHAC summary was given and Fitness gram scores were reported; the wellness policy was approved.

 Next Meeting Date/Time November 16<sup>th</sup>, 4-5 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm